Emma James

From: info <info.h1@forms.swdevon.gov.uk>

Sent: 27 September 2021 12:48

To: Emma James

Subject: Application to Name and Number New Street [[RP/203953]]

Attachments: Location plan.pdf



Dear Sir/Madam,

Application to Name or Number a New Street [[RP/203953]]

The attached map shows the location of a new development in Okehampton, rear of the London Inn.

The street naming process:

This is a statutory function of the Council and the legal procedure is governed by clauses in the Public Health Act of 1925 as follows:

The developer of the site proposes a name initially.

The local Ward Member(s), Parish or Town Council and the Royal Mail are consulted, in the form of this letter.

Any objections to the developer's name **must be fully substantiated** and made within a strict timescale.

If objections are received, the appropriate Council Committee will be responsible for considering any viable alternative names arising from the consultation, and deciding which name is to be approved.

The developer has a right of appeal to the Magistrates Court against a Council objection to his preferred name and the Magistrates will make the final decision if there is failure to agree at an earlier stage.

A process that goes to appeal will result in additional cost to the Council and delay for new residents.

The developer has proposed the following name for the development: -

Bridge Way (preferred option); or London Gardens

If no response to this letter is received within 21 days it will be assumed that you have no objections to the developer's proposed names being adopted by the Council.

Yours sincerely,

Street Naming and Numbering Team
West Devon Borough Council
PO Box 237, Totnes, Devon, TQ9 9DL

Tel: 01822 813600

Email: addresschanges@swdevon.gov.uk

If sending a new email, quote [[RP/203953]] in the subject line. Please include the brackets.

How we collect and use information

Personal Data provided to the Council will be processed in accordance with the Data Protection Act 2018. We may need to share your data with other organisations in order to provide you with the service requested. For more information on how we handle your data please see https://westdevon.gov.uk/Privacy

© 2020 West Devon Borough Council

